EYE ON THE WORLD

Oct. 1, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Oct. 1, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Three tech giants control 70%

• An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Analysis: Three U.S. Tech Giants Control Over 70% of European Cloud Market" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

New Zealand opinion about free speech

• An article by Jack Hunter titled "New Zealand's Prime Minister [Jacinda Ardern] Declares Free Speech a 'Weapon of War' " was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Kamala Harris in South Korea

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "Kamala Harris to Visit Border—in Korea" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

- An article by David Averre titled "North Korea Fires Ballistic Missile Into Sea of Japan a Day Before U.S. Vice President Kamala Harris Visits DMZ—as Seoul Warns Kim Jong-Un Could Soon Stage First Test Nuke in Five Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "V.P. Harris Has 'Biden Moment,' Says U.S. Has Strong and Enduring 'Alliance With the Republic of North Korea' [Instead of Saying South Korea]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Attack on Nord stream 2 pipeline

- An article by Michael Shellenberger titled "NATO Says Sabotage Behind Destruction of Natural Gas Pipelines" was posted at forbes.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Fiona Jackson titled "Nord Stream Gas Leaks Dubbed an 'Environmental Crime': Pipes Could Release Up to 200,000 Tons of Methane—Raising Fears the Potent Greenhouse Gas Could Threaten Marine Life and Cause an 'Unprecedented' Climate Catastrophe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Cami Mondeaux titled "CIA Warned About Possible Attack on Nord Stream Pipeline Weeks Ago: Report" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Nord Stream Sabotage Will Permanently Shift Global Trade—Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 29, 2022.
- An article by Mark Nicol titled "Who Did Blow Up the Nord Stream Gas Pipelines—Russia or America? Finger of Blame Is Now Being Pointed at President Biden Amid Riddle of Blasts in the Baltic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

Nord stream 2 pipeline—blaming Russia?

• A video and an article by Chris Pleasance, David Averre and Jessica Warren titled "Dramatic New Video Show Gigantic Mass of Churning Gas Bubbles in Baltic Sea From 'Sabotaged' Nord Stream Pipeline Amid Fears of

'Environmental Catastrophe'—as Kremlin Denies It Was Behind Attack" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

• An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Russian Ships and Submarines 'Spotted Near Site of Nord Stream Blasts Just Days Ago' as NATO Chief Warns Any Attack Will Be Met With a 'Determined Response' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

Nord stream 2 pipeline—blaming U.S.?

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Polish Politician [Radoslaw Sikorski Who Is Married to American Leftist Writer Anne Applebaum] Stuns With Tweet Suggesting Who Was Behind Destroying Russia's Pipelines [Blaming the U.S.]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Poland Slams Politician [Radoslaw Sikorski] Who Suggested U.S. Blew Up Pipelines: 'What An Act of Gross Irresponsibility!' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "U.S. Denies 'Preposterous' Claim They 'Sabotaged' Nord Stream 2—as Trump Shares Video of Biden Promising to 'Bring an End' to Pipeline and Asks 'World War III Anyone?'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "It's Not Crazy to Think Biden Sabotaged Nord Stream to Deepen U.S. Involvement in the Ukraine War" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 30, 2022.

International food crisis

 An article by Jason Walsh titled "World Facing Unprecedented Food Crisis,' Multiple Famines' Predicted by UN" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Will King Charles continue to support climate change?

- An article by Doug Cunningham titled "King Charles III Brings Long History of Environmental Activism to Throne" was posted at upi.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Mary Aultman titled "King Charles and World Economic Forum Align on 'Great Reset' Agenda" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Britain's New King Charles Is a Climate Hawk Who Has Called for 'Radically Transforming' Fossil Fuel Economy" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Will King Charles soften his zeal about climate change?

- Looking back to November 2018, an article titled "Prince Charles Won't Speak Out When He Becomes King" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 8, 2018.
- An article by David Knowles titled "King Charles III Appears to Signal an End to Climate Change Activism" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Bove titled "King Charles III Taking the Throne Means the World Loses a Leading Environmentalist During an Energy Crisis; 'I'm Not That Stupid'—He Says" was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Taylor titled "King Charles Still 'Cares Deeply for the Planet' and Hopes to 'Attend COP27 Summit' in Egypt [in November]— [Expecting to Be Somewhat More Neutral] Following 50 Years of Campaigning Against Climate Change" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

International climate change—Al Gore

- A Reuters article by Juliette Portala and Simon Jessop titled "Al Gore Sees the World at 'Tipping Point' for Climate Action" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Agnew and Simon Mundy titled "Europe Must Resist Industry Efforts to Cash In on Energy Crisis, Says Al Gore" was posted at ft.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer A. Dlouhy titled "Al Gore Calls for World Bank Leader Shake-Up on Climate Concern" was posted at bloomberg.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Gordon titled "Trump-Named World Bank Chief Rips Al Gore While Casting Doubt on Climate Change's Real Cause" was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ed Lin titled "Al Gore's Firm Made Big Bets on Microsoft, Shopify Stock" was posted at barrons.com on Sept. 6, 2022.

International climate change

• An article by Julio Rosas titled "Climate Change Protester Sets Himself on Fire During Tennis Match" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Europeans Increasingly Burning Trees for Energy After Green Policies, Russian War, Leave Countries Hobbled" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Charging an Electric Vehicle in Britain Is Now Nearly as Expensive as Filling a Tank of Gas" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Lindsay Dodgson titled "An 18-Year-Old Russian Influencer Could Be Facing 6 Years in Prison Because She Didn't Stop Using Instagram" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Jamie Phillips titled "Have China and India Abandoned Putin? Beijing and Delhi Heap Pressure on Russian Dictator to End His Sputtering Ukraine Invasion and Call for Peace Talks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.

Fake referendums

- An article by Jonathan Rose titled "Putin's Lapdog Sergei Lavrov Rants About 'Russophobia' at the UN and Defends Kremlin's 'Sham' Referendums in Occupied Regions of Ukraine Joining Russia as Moscow's Puppet Parliament Prepares to Rubber-Stamp Laws Annexing Territories Next Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article titled "Serbia Won't Recognize Results of Fake 'Referendums' in Ukraine" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 25, 2022.

• An article by Jessica Warren and Walter Finch titled "Putin Wins His Sham Referendums! Kremlin Reports Residents of Occupied Ukrainian Territories Vote Overwhelmingly to Join Russia After Being Marched to the Ballot Box at Gunpoint" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 27, 2022.

300,000 reservists—Russians fleeing mobilization

- An article by Stavros Atlamazoglou titled "Putin Has Problems: 300,000 'Reserve' Troops Won't Win the War in Ukraine" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Ukrainski Pravda titled "Putin Signs Law Stipulating 10 Years Behind Bars for Desertion and Surrender" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Muir titled "Russian Opposition to Putin's Ukraine Invasion Grows as Families Flee to Georgia to Escape Conscription: Shock Troops Arrest 2,000 Protesters Nationwide in Clampdown—as Even Allies Turn on Regime and Blame Mobilization for Exodus and Anti-War Demonstrations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Russia Starts Banning Cars From Entering Region Bordering Georgia After Nine-Mile Queue Visible From Space Formed With Thousands Trying to Flee Putin's Mobilization Order" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Putin's 'Dad's Army': Aging Reservists Line Up to Go to War as Britain Reveals Number of Russians Fleeing Tyrant's Mobilization Now Exceed the Size of His Initial Invasion Force" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.
- An article by Will Steward titled "Horrifying Moment 'Russian Conscript' Asks Friend to Break His Arm With a Sledgehammer' So He Can Avoid Signing Up to Fight on Ukraine Frontline' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war—nuclear possibility?

- A Reuters article by Kevin Liffey titled "Moscow 'Not Threatening Anyone' With Nuclear Weapons—Russia's [Sergei] Ryabkov" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Muir titled "Putin's Crony Lavrov Repeats Threat to Use Nuclear Weapons If Ukrainian Territories Absorbed Into Russia After

'Sham' Referendums Are Attacked" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Putin Says U.S. Created Nuclear Precedent by Bombing Japan and Vows to 'Smash' the 'Satanic' West: Rants That America Is Still Occupying Germany, 'Anglo-Saxons' Blew Up Nord Stream and Warns He'll Use 'All Forces' to Defend Annexed Ukraine Regions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 30, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Putin Threatens to Use Nuclear Bombs to Defend His 'New Territories' in Ukraine as He Annexes Four Oblasts—While Claiming U.S. Created a Precedent for Using A-Bombs at Hiroshima—While Thousands of Russian Troops Are Surrounded in Donbas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 30, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Yimou Lee and Ben Blanchard titled "China Blockade Would Be Act of War, Taiwan Would Not Surrender; Official Says" was posted at taiwannews.com.tw on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte McLaughlin titled "China Sparks New Taiwan Invasion Fears With Threat to 'Crush' Anyone Who Tries to Stop Its 'Reunification' With Self-Governing Island After Biden Kowtowed to Beijing at UN" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Michelle Nichols, Humeyra Pamuk and Daphine Psaledakis titled "Russia's Lavrov Accuses Washington of 'Playing With Fire' Around Taiwan" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "VP Kamala Harris Pokes the Tiger as She Condemns China's 'Disturbing Behavior' Towards Its Neighbors—And Vows to Deepen 'Unofficial Ties' With Taiwan During Speech Aboard USS Howard in Japan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Wyatt Olson titled "Coast Guard Cutter Goes on Alert With Sighting of Russian-Chinese Naval Formation Near Alaska" was posted at stripes.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

Comments about China

An article by Charlotte McLaughlin titled "Chinese Despot Xi Jinping Jails

Minister for Life in Huge Crackdown on Dissent Ahead of Communist Party Conference Where He Will Be Given Third Term as President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.

Comments about Israel

• An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "IDF to Use Armed Drones for Targeted Killings in West Bank" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about Israel and third temple

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Temple Institute Encourages Jews to Hope for Third Temple in New Video" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 7, 2019.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "From Texas to Israel: Red Heifers Needed for Temple Arrive" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Walter Finch titled "Iran's President Calls for Fresh Crackdown as Hijab Demonstrators Death Toll Hits 50 After Death of Woman, 22, Who Was Detained by Morality Police for Wearing Her Headscarf Incorrectly" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Jamie Phillips titled "Iranians Defy the Islamic Regime and Take to the Streets for the 10th Night in a Row Over the Death of Woman, 22, Arrested by Morality Police for 'Not Wearing Her Hijab Properly' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Jessica Warren titled "Controversial Saudi Crown Prince Mohammed Bin Salman Is Promoted to Be the Country's Prime Minister by His Father King Salman" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 27, 2022.

Comments about Italy

- An article by Sue Reid titled "Pocket Dynamo Set to Become Italy's First Female Prime Minister: She Is Loathed by the Left, but Giorgia Meloni's Tough Line on Immigration Has Made Her Favorite to Lead a New Right-Wing Coalition in Rome" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Francis Sempa titled "Europe's New Unholy Alliance [Europe's

Leftist Governments and the Bureaucrats of the European Union] Threatens Italy" was posted at spectator.org on Sept. 27, 2022.

• An article by Karol Markowicz titled "The Left and Feminist Harpies Are Not Wrong to Hate Italy's First Female Prime Minister; Giorgia Meloni Is Everything They Are Not—Independent and Plain-Spoken" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Hurricane Fiona in Canada

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Houses Are Washed Away and Yachts Beached as Storm Fiona Slams Into Nova Scotia: Record Low Pressure Brings Winds of 111 MPH and Huge Storm Surges—as Residents Are Told to Stay at Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "'It's a Total War Zone': Two Killed in Canada as Hurricane Fiona Causes 'Immense' Devastation: Woman, 73, Is Swept to Sea by 40-Foot Waves While Sheltering in Basement—as 300,000 Are Plunged Into Darkness" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.

Typhoon in Philippines

• An article by Elena Salvoni titled "Typhoon Noru Batters the Philippines: More Than 8,000 Are Evacuated From Homes as Downpours and 120 MPH Gusts Topple Trees and Rip Up Power Lines Laying Waste to Islands" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- Looking back to June 2019, an article by Karen Ruiz titled "Glamorous Doctor [Nang Mwe San] Vows to Appeal After Being Banned From Practicing Medicine for Posting Racy Photos on Facebook" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 20, 2019.
- An article by Olivia Devereuz-Evans titled "Glamorous Former Doctor [Nang Mew San] Is Jailed for Six Years in Myanmar for 'Harming Culture and Dignity' With Her OnlyFans [Seductive] Pictures" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled " 'Punishing the Countryside' Macron Plan to Move Migrants to Rural Areas Divides France" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

• An article by Peter Carline titled "NFL Could Have Sold Three Million Tickets for Bucs-Seahawks Game in Munich, as Europe Chief Brett Gosper Reveals Details About Huge Demand—and How a UK-Based Franchise Can Become Reality" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 24, 2022.

- An article by Keith Griffith and Adriano Torres titled "Mossad Agents Team Up With Mexican Cops to Raid 'Jewish Taliban' Cult Near Guatemala Border: Abducted Boy Is Reunited With His Father in Israel as Leaders of Extremist Sect Are Charged With Rape and Human Trafficking" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Skeletons of 76 Children Who Were Sacrificed During Six Different Killing Events in 450 Years Are Discovered in Peru: Five Girls Sitting Head to Head in a Circle Were Found in One Grave" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.



An article by Guy Benson titled "Obama: Let's Face It, Republicans Who Oppose Illegal Immigration Are Racists" was posted at townhall.com on Sept.29, 2022. Following is an excerpt.

Ah yes, there it is—Barack Obama's inner race-baiting demagogue that's never lurking too far beneath the veneer.

Mr. Hope and Change, who shot to stardom decrying the binary and polarized notion of blue vs. red states, was more than willing to take cheap shots at his opposition throughout his time on the national stage. Some of his loudest defenders were even worse, conflating opposition to Obama's policies to hatred of the man due to his skin color.

Far from adopting a statesmanlike, above-the-partisan-fray approach to his post-presidency, Obama has waded back into the mix with some regularity.

Are there some people motivated by racial animus?

Yes, sadly. Racists exist.

Do they represent anywhere close to the majority of Americans who are deeply concerned about the crisis?

Absolutely not. It's disgraceful to suggest otherwise.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about Hurricane Ian. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about hurricane damage

- An article by Emma James, Alex Hammer and Walter Finch titled "Monstrous 18-Foot Storm Surge Swallows Fort Myers and Leaves Hundreds of Families Clinging to Their Rooftops: Record-Breaking Hurricane Ian Leaves One Million Without Power and Sends Tsunami of Flood Water Crashing Up West Coast" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 26, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Shocking Before-and-After Photos Show Sheer Scale of the Destruction Wrought on Florida by Hurricane Ian: Massive Storm Loses Steam as It's Downgraded to Category 1—but Still Manages to Knock Out Power for More Than 2 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- A video and an article by Aneeta Bhole, Joseph Michalitsianos and Tom Brown titled "Not a Job for the Faint-Hearted! GMA's Ginger Zee Is Almost Knocked Off Her Feet As She Reported Live From Florida and Weather Channel's Jim Cantore Is Floored as They Try to Report on Hurricane Ian" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Monster Ian's Path of Destruction: How 155 MPH Hurricane Unleashed Deadly Storm Surge on Florida's Gulf Coast of More Than 9 Feet—Decimating Homes, Wiping Out Bridges and Leaving 'Hundreds' Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.
- An article by Emma James and Rachael Bunyan titled "Devastated Floridians Return to See What's Left of Their Homes as Gov. DeSantis Calls Hurricane Ian a 500-Year-Event: Hundreds Are Feared Dead—As 50 Chinooks and Blackhawks Begin Search and Rescue—and Flamingos Take Shelter in Bathrooms" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Monster Ian's Path of Destruction: How
 155 MPH Hurricane Unleashed Deadly Storm Surge on Florida's Gulf Coast of

More Than 9-Foot—Decimating Homes, Wiping Out Bridges and Leaving 'Hundreds' Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Heroic Hurricane Reporter Rescues Orlando Nurse by Carrying Her on His Back Through Waist-High Water After Her Car Was Submerged in Floodwater" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 30, 2022.
- An article by Emma James and Rachael Bunyan titled "Charleston [South Carolina] Is Already Battered by Gale-Force Winds and Sideways Rain Before Hurricane Ian Hits City at 2:00 p.m. With 85 MPH Gusts and Life-Threatening 7-Foot Storm Surge: National Guard Activated for South Carolina and Biden Triggers Emergency Declaration for State" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 30, 2022.

Comments about hurricane media coverage

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "DeSantis Nukes Reporter Over Question at Hurricane Press Conference: 'That Is Nonsense, Stop Politicizing' was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Amy Klobuchar Shamelessly Uses Hurricane Ian to Her Party's Advantage Ahead of Midterms" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Morse titled "CNN Can't Stop Using Florida's Destructive Hurricane Ian to Push Climate Politics" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "CNN's Don Lemon Tries to Blame Hurricane Ian on Climate Change; NOAA's Hurricane Director Shuts Him Down" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "MSNBC Host Joy Reid Is Ripped for Comparing Florida Residents Fleeing Hurricane Ian to Illegal Migrants Flooding Over the Border in 'Shameful' Attempt to Politicize the Natural Disaster" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: Claiming that the SCOTUS abolished abortion is either ignorant or devious. The SCOTUS did not abolish abortion. It merely

put the topic back into the purview of the states—reducing the matter to a states-rights issue. Consider comparing the subject of abortion to slavery. Just as Christians are pleased that states cannot make slavery legal by voting, they also wish that states cannot make abortion legal by voting. The following headlines are about abortion articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about pro-life

• An article by Patrick Delaney titled "FBI Raids Home of Catholic Pro-Life Speaker, Author [Mark Houck] With Guns Drawn as His Terrified Kids Watch" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Arizona Bans Almost All Abortions After Judge Confirms 1864 Law Automatically-Triggered by End of Roe vs. Wade Will Stand: Only Exception Is for Women Whose Life Is Put at Risk by Pregnancy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Peter Doocy [of FoxNews] Takes Apart the White House in Epic Exchange Over Abortion" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Altan Stein titled "FBI Raid of Catholic Pro-Life Speaker [Mark Houck] a 'New Low' for Justice Department: Attorney" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "OB-GYN [Dr. Monique Chireau Wubbenhorst With Over 30 Years of Experience]: 'Abortion Neither Prevents, Treats or Palliates Any Disease . . . It Is Therefore Not Health Care for the Mother or Her Fetus' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Joe Bukuras titled "Pregnancy Clinic Firebombed in 'Jane's Revenge' Attack Sues Police for Surveillance Footage" was posted at catholicnewsagency.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by John Seago titled "The Left's Abortion Position Is Openly Anti-Science" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Satanic Temple Files Lawsuit Against Indiana Over Anti-Abortion Law [Alleging It Violates Their Religious Rights]"

was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

• An article by Amanda Harding titled "New Marilyn Monroe Biopic 'Blonde' Accidently Shows Abortion for the Horror It Really Is" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Newsom Signs Controversial Abortion Bill Pro-Life Advocates Claim Decriminalizes Infanticide" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Still No Charges for Man Who Admits to Shooting 84-Year-Old Pro-Life Canvasser" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Denying "fetal heartbeat" at six weeks

- An article by Paul Bois titled "Stacey Abrams Mocked for Claiming Fetal Heartbeat a 'Manufactured Sound' to Outlaw Abortion" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Planned Parenthood Scrubs Preborn Heartbeat Milestone From Its Website in Lockstep With Science-Denier Stacey Abrams" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Larry O'Connor titled "Do Democrats Stand With Stacey Abrams' Ultrasound Fetal Heartbeat Lunacy?" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 27, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

The rich get richer

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Google CEO Sundar Pichai, Who Makes \$6.3 Million a Year and Is Worth \$1.31 Billion, Tells Staff at Fiery All-Hands Meeting 'Not to Equate Money With Fun' and Prepare for 'Modest' Holiday Parties This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Fauci's Net Worth Doubled During Pandemic, As Americans Struggled to Make Ends Meet" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Politicians line their pockets

• An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Investigation Into Congressional Stock Trading Reveals Massive Corruption Red Flags" was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Biden begs for billions for covid emergency—isn't pandemic over?

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Begs for Billions in New Covid 'Emergency' Funds Despite Declaring Pandemic 'Over' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Socialist Left or MAGA Republicans?

- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Majority of Americans More Concerned about 'Socialist Left' Than 'MAGA Republicans': Poll" was posted at national review.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Miller titled "Americans Have Lost \$4,200 in Income Under Biden, Wiping Out Trump Gains: Heritage [Foundation]" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Pelosi Calls GOP 'Commitment' to Secure Border, Stop Crime, Curb Inflation an 'Out of Touch' MAGA 'Extremist Agenda' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

• An article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

Climate warriors

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Nancy Pelosi Declares: 'We Saved the Planet' [by Passing 'Inflation Reduction Act']" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Here's the Latest Climate Change
 Projection That Was Totally Wrong [Since the Temperature Was 1.5 Degrees

Warmer Than the 50-Year Average, Instead of the 5.4 Degrees Projection Cast by Professor James Hansen]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden May Try to Fire World Bank President [David Malpass] for Not Pushing Climate Policy Enough, Possible Replacement [Al Gore] Chimes In: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Collin Anderson titled "Climate Hawk Sean Casten [of Illinois] Flew 6,000 Miles, Stayed in Luxury European Hotel to Fight Global Warming" was posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel—miscellaneous comments

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California to Ban Natural Gas Heaters and Furnaces by 2030" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly and Morgan Phillips titled "Biden Administration Finally Waives 100-Year-Old Law to Let Foreign Ship Deliver Desperately Needed Diesel to Help Puerto Rico in the Wake of Hurricane Fiona" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Alabama Senator Tommy] Tuberville: Biden's Selling 10 Million Barrels From Strategic Petroleum Reserve in November to Buy Votes" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP [Georgia] Rep. Buddy Carter: Biden Drained SPR [Strategic Petroleum Reserve] and Now We Might Need It" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "WSJ: Politicians Are Pushing Expensive EVs on Consumers for 'Virtually No Climate Benefit' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

• An article by Emma Newburger titled "All 50 States Get Green Light to Build EV Charging Stations Covering 75,000 Miles of Highways" was posted at cnbc.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

• An article by Christopher Carbone titled "Number of Electric Vehicles in America Has Gone Up by 87% in the Last Year With Elon Musk's Tesla Accounting for Two-Thirds of the Market—but EVs Still Only Represent One Percent of the 250 Million Vehicles on Road" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 27, 2022.

Comment—first all-electric passenger plane

• An article by Christopher Carbone titled "'Alice' in Wonderland: World's First All-Electric Passenger Plane Named After Famous Novel Takes to the Skies for the First Time in Washington to Reach 3,500 Feet [for an 8-Minute Flight] as 9-Seat Plane Is Set for Regional Commuters and Cargo" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about energy problems in California

- An article by Erica Werner titled "California Is Awash in Renewable Energy—Except When It's Most Needed [Because Although the State Has Moved Quickly to Increase Solar Power, It Can't Store It All for Peak Demand Hours]" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Camille Von Kaenel titled "California's Latest Power Grid Problems Are Just the Beginning" was posted at politico.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

People describing Biden's economic achievements

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Democrat Strategist [Donna Brazile]: 'Joe Biden Has Really Done a Fabulous Job' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Ronn Blitzer titled "[John] Kerry: Inflation Reduction Act [Is] 'Amazing' Bill, but 'I'm Not Sure How Much It Has to Do with Inflation' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Kylee Griswold titled "Grocery Shop With Me to Fact-Check Biden's Inflation Up 'Hardly at All' Claim" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Billionaire Hedge Fund Manager and Democrat Donor Bill Ackman Calls for More Immigration to U.S. to Tackle Inflation: Says Boosting Number of Workers Would Improve Supply of Goods and Bring Down Prices" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.

- An article by Amy Furr titled "Americans Lost Over \$4,000 in Annual Income Thanks to President Biden: 'Financial Catastrophe' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Treasury Secretary Janet Yellen 'Preparing to Depart White House After Midterms': Biden Cabinet Facing Massive Departure Amid Criticism Over Handling of Inflation and Voters Saying the Economy Is Their Top Priority" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "Mortgage Rates Could Soon Top 7% as Fed Fights Inflation" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Kevin Vandenboss titled "This Company [Invitation Homes Inc.] Now Owns Enough Single-Family Homes to House the Entire Country of Iceland" was posted at benzinga.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Bird titled "These 4 Big U.S. Housing Markets [Los Angeles, Sacramento, San Francisco and Salt Lake City] Experienced the Biggest Drops in August—and 3 of Them Are From the Same State" was posted at moneywise.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

• An article by Candace Hathaway titled "Audit Finds IRS Sent Over \$1.1 Billion in Child Tax Credit Payments to Ineligible Taxpayers, Failed to Send \$3.7 Billion to Eligible Taxpayers" was posted at theblaze.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about student-loan forgiveness

- An article by Robby Soave titled "'Flagrantly Illegal': Law Firm Files Lawsuit to Stop Biden's Student Loan Forgiveness" was posted at reason.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Six Republican-Led States [Arkansas,

Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska and South Carolina] Sue Biden to Stop Massive Student Loan Forgiveness: Lawsuit Uses His 60 Minutes 'Pandemic Is Over' Claim to Argue He Can't Use Covid to Justify Multi-Billion Dollar Relief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

• An article by Geoff Earle and Elizabeth Elkind titled "President Biden U-Turns on Student Deft Relief for Millions After Lawsuit Filings and Public Backlash Over Huge Cost to Taxpayers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about unions

• An article by Patrick Hauf titled "Top Unions Lost Nearly Quarter of a Million Members After Court Struck Down Mandatory Membership" was posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• A video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Alejandro Mayorkas—"the border is secure"

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled " 'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "Mayorkas: 'We Are Doing So Much' on U.S. Border Policy to 'Enforce the Law' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Kamala Harris—"the border is secure"

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Vice President Harris: 'The Border Is Secure' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

• An article by James Gordon titled "Shocking Moment Eight Migrants 'Bull-Rush' Texas Farmer's House and Break Into His Elderly Grandparents' Home as They Try to Dodge Border Patrol Agents" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.

Karine Jean-Pierre—"the border is secure"

• A video and an article by Craig Bannister titled "Watch: White House [Karine Jean-Pierre] Insists Border Is Secure—but, Multiple Migrants Arriving in DC Say It's 'Abierto' " were posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

DeSantis and Abbott successfully shined light on border

- An article by Staff titled "Governor Abbott to the Biden Administration: 'If They Will Not Go to the Border, We're Taking the Border to Them' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "GOP Senator [Mike Rounds of South Dakota]: DeSantis, Abbott [Are] 'Trying to Send a Message' About the Border Crisis to the Rest of the Country" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Neil Patel titled "Ron DeSantis Found a Way to Finally Get People to Focus on America's Open Border Catastrophe" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Guess Who Pete Buttigieg Is Blaming for Biden's Border Crisis [Ron DeSantis]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Contrast Martha's Vineyard with El Paso

• An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Overwhelmed El Paso Begs Biden for Help: Kind-Hearted Locals Say They Can't Keep Up With Influx of Migrants Pouring Over Border—and That President is Ignoring Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Martha's Vineyard citizens offer weak excuses

• An article by Emma James titled "What Homeless Crisis? Dozens of Rooms and Properties Are Available on Airbnb in Martha's Vineyard—After Homelessness Director Claimed 50 Illegal Immigrants Could Not Stay Because There's 'No Affordable Housing' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.

- An article by Kerry Byrne titled "Martha's Vineyard Residents Lament Lack of Resources, Even as Island Is Flush With Cash and Beds" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Alice Giordano titled "Martha's Vineyard Newspaper Lists 50 Job Ads Despite Claims of No Work on Island" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Martha's Vineyard, With Tons of Empty Summer Homes, Claims 'Housing Crisis' When Illegal Aliens Arrive" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Governor DeSantis: 'Martha's Vineyard Could Have Absorbed Those People Without a Problem' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Biden should keep quiet—Biden transported migrants

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Jennie Taer titled "The Biden Administration Is Paying to Bus Illegal Migrants to New York City" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "Ted Cruz Brands Joe Biden 'The Biggest Human Trafficker on the Face of the Planet' and Slams Dems for Branding Martha's Vineyard Flight a 'Humanitarian Crisis' While Ignoring Deaths of 50 Migrants in Truck in Texas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Democrats Beg DOJ to Target DeSantis, Abbott for Transporting Illegal Aliens After Biden Did Same Thing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Law Professor Jonathan Turley: If Transporting Migrants Is Illegal, 'Biden Would Be the Biggest Coyote [Who Smuggles Immigrants] Ever' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Newsom should keep quiet—Newsom transported homeless

• An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Flashback: Gavin Newsom Shipped Homeless People Out of San Francisco With 'One-Way Tickets' " was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

• An article by Keith Griffith and Ronny Reyes titled "Gavin Newsom is Branded a Hypocrite for Calling DeSantis' Martha's Vineyard Migrant Flight 'Morally Reprehensible'—After He Spearheaded Program to Bus Homeless People Out of San Francisco" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.

Democrats should keep quiet—Democrat mayors transport illegals

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "Rules for Thee but Not for Me! Outrage as It's Revealed Dem-Led El Paso [Mayor Oscar Leeser] Is Moving Illegal Migrants to NYC by Bus—After White House Slammed GOP Governors Who Did the Same" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.

Some Democrats finally quit whining and do something

- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "5 Migrant Buses Arrive in NYC as Mayor Adams' Tent City Construction Begins" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Nearly Time to Move In! Huge Tents Are Erected in Bronx Parking Lot and Workers Set Up 7 Mammoth Structures as [NYC] Mayor Eric Adams Rushes to House 13,000 Migrants Arriving in Big Apple" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Illegal immigration leads to excessive rainbow fentanyl

• An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "'It's a Mass Poisoning': Images Show Rainbow-Colored Fentanyl Disguised as Skittles and Nerds Candy—as Ex-DEA Official Warns Parents That Drug Dealers Are Peddling the Stuff to Kids on Social Media" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Max Thornberry titled "AOC Says Young People Not Having Children Because of 'Burdens of Capitalism'—More Immigration Is the Answer" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Micky Wootten titled "Sen. [Bill] Hagerty [of Tennessee]: 'We've Advertized That We're Not Going to Protect Our Own Borders' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

• A video and an article by Hank Berrien titled "Watch: 'These Guys Just Bull-Rushed Our Houses': Texas Farmer's Video of Illegals Barging Into His Grandpa's Home" were posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

- An article by Paul Best titled "Beto O'Rourke Blames Biden for More Texas Latinos Voting GOP: 'Didn't Spend a Dime or Day' in Border Region" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Paul Best titled "California Governor Newsom Signs Bill Allowing Illegal Immigrants to Obtain a State ID" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Kamala Harris to Visit Border—in Korea" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "MSNBC's Joy Reid Compares Floridians Evacuating Hurricane Ian to Illegal Immigrants: 'Ironic That They Have to Pour Over the Borders and Go North' " was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Chad Wolf titled "Biden Administration Wants Us to Believe Things Are Just Peachy at the Southern Border" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Byron Donalds [of Florida]: Biden's Open Borders Goal Is to 'Change the Electorate' was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Not Just NYC: Ohio Town [Avon, Ohio] Tried to Allow Noncitizens to Vote, Prompting State Ballot Initiative" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

• An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "[As the Numbers Show More Latinos Supporting Conservative Policies] The View's Sunny Hostin Suggests Latino Republicans 'Vote Against Their Self-Interest' " was posted at nationalreview.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Voting by mail

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Gavin Newsom Caves to Unions and Pelosi, Signs Vote-by-Mail for Farmworker Unions" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about voting

• An article by Gabriel Hays titled "MSNBC Guest [Fernand Amandi]: If People of Color Don't Vote Dem, They 'May Not Have Opportunity' to Vote Freely Again" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

• An article by Ben Whedon titled "DOD Announces Creation of Diversity and Inclusion Committee" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Soros Bankrolls Dark Money Hub for Activists Pushing to Dismantle Police; Grants Show" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Iowa Democrat Gubernatorial Nominee Deidre DeJear Endorsed by Pro-Defund the Police Organization [Iowa Citizens for Community Improvement Action]" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Now Civilians Are Being Trained to Do Detective Work in New Orleans—As Desperate Police in U.S. Murder Capital Hire Their Rejects in Last-Ditch Attempt to Bulk Up the Dwindling Force" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Rob Kuznia titled "Once Nicknamed 'Murderapolis'—the City

That Became the Center of the 'Defund the Police' Movement Is Grappling With Heightened Violent Crime" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 25, 2022.

Soaring crime—New York

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "'Our City Needs Major Help': NYC Woman Pummeled in Brutal Subway Attack Blasts Eric Adams for 'Doing Nothing' and Traveling to Puerto Rico Amid Skyrocketing Crime in His City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Two Men, 23, Are Arrested for Robbing Controversial NYC 'Bling Bishop' While He Livestreamed a Sermon: Claimed More Than \$400,000 in Jewelry Was Taken" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Soaring crime—Los Angeles

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Homeless Vagrant Takes Up Residency on Los Angeles Homeowner's Porch and Refuses to Leave—as Woman Who Lives Ther Alone Claims Cops Have Done Nothing to Help Protect Her" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 27, 2022.

Soaring crime—Philadelphia

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Shocking Moment Brazen Brutes Ransack Philadelphia WaWa Store as They Toss Goods Into the Air, Cackle and One Twerks on a Counter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith and Ronny Reyes titled "Kids as Young as 10 Joined the Mob of 100 Looters Who Stormed a Philadelphia WaWa in Chaotic Raid—as Robberies in the City Soar 40%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Terrifying Moment Armed Carjacking Suspect on Bicycle Ambushes Philadelphia Mother and Teenage Daughter in Their Own Driveway" was posted at dailymail.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled " 'The Birthplace of Liberty [Philadelphia] is a Cesspool': Crime Wave Sweeps 'Lawless' Philadelphia With More Than 750 People Shot Dead Since Memorial Day and Rampant Smash-and-Grabs Wrecking Businesses" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Philadelphia's Democrat DA [Larry Krasner] Defends His Lax Policies Allowing Juveniles on Gun Charges

to Be Put Back Out on the Streets and Insists His Policies Work Despite More Than 700 People Being Shot Dead Since Memorial Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

Soaring crime—elsewhere

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Shocking Moment Brazen Jewelry Store Burglar Pistol Whips and Stomps Elderly Asian Delaware Shopkeeper—Leaving Him Bleeding and Unconscious" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Neirin Gray Sesai titled "Texas Woman Tricks 'Porch Pirate' by Leaving Fake Package Filled With Dirty Diapers—Only for Thief to Take Revenge by Smearing Her Door With Them, Then Dumping Cow Manure on Her Car" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Gun control—credit cards involved

• An article by Sarah Belle Lin titled "24 GOP Attorneys General Warn Visa, AmEx and Mastercard About Using a Code That Identifies Purchases at Gun Stores" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Other comments about gun control

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Awr Hawkins titled "Biden Claims Bullet Out of AR-15 Is Five Times Faster Than Bullet Out of Any Other Gun" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Joe Biden Talks Ballistics Again, Reiterates Jumbled Claim About Speed of AR-15 Bullets" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Tom Knighton titled "USPS Spied on Pro-Gun Protesters" was posted at bearingarms.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "New Inspector General Report Shows How Thousands of Guns and Parts Were Stolen From ATF" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Armstrong Williams titled "The Second Amendment Puts Safety First" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

• An article by John Stossel titled "School Choice Winning" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

• An article by Mary Vought titled "Parents Were Demonized for Demanding Schools Reopen Sooner; Now, We Know They Were Right" was posted at usatoday.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments by Winsome Sears

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

Transgenders-Virginia schools

- An article by Laurel Duggan titled "Media Melts Down Over Virginia Schools Barring Males From Girls' Restrooms" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled " 'Children Don't Belong to the State': [Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin Says 'Important Decisions Must Involve Parents' " was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Hope Sloop and Sophie Mann titled "Virginia Gov. Youngkin Slams Kids Who Walked Out of School in Protest at His New Trans Policy That Puts Parents in Charge of Deciding If They Transition" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Transgenders—Tennessee law

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Tennessee House GOP Formally Requests Vanderbilt Medical Halt Gender Surgeries on Minors" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Transgender—Kansas law

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Democrat Kansas Governor Laura Kelly Flips Again, Says Men Should Play Women's Sports" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Transgenders—other stories

An article by Libby Emmons titled "Paypal, Venmo Allow Pedophile-

Support Group on Platform Despite Banning Anti-Groomer Charity" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

• An article by Jon Brown titled "Christian Parents Win in Court After School Labeled 6-Year-Old Son Potentially 'Transphobic' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Black citizens

- An article by Christian Zilko titled "ESPN Criticized for Scrutiny of Black Athletes It Doesn't Give Their White Counterparts" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "National Black Farmers Association President: We're Losing Farmland to China That 'We're Never Going to Get Back'—Biden Hasn't 'Done Enough to Help' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "[Pennsylvania Candidate] John Fetterman Wipes Black Lives Matter Section From Campaign Site Amid Attacks Over Crime" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

• An article titled "Trial Begins on Portland Cops' Use of Force During Racial Injustice Protest [in 2020]" was posted at thegrio.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Monkeypox in U.S.

• An article by Amanda Seitz titled "Vaccine Appears to Protect Against Monkeypox, CDC Says" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about covid-relief funds

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "U.S. Watchdog Admits \$46 Billion in Pandemic Unemployment Benefits Was Stolen by Fraudsters Using the SSNs of Dead People and Prisoners—Year After Saying It Was Just \$16 Billion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

• An article by Natalia Mittelstadt titled "Covid-19 Relief Fraud Likely 'Biggest Fraud' in U.S. History, Tax Watchdog [Americans for Tax Reform] Warns" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Comments about Fauci

- An article by Hilary Brueck titled "Fauci Says the Chinese Government Is 'Probably' Hiding Something About the Origins of Covid, but He's Not Sure It's a Lab Leak" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled " 'I Believe So': Fauci Says School Closures Were Worth It" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Covid—no distinction between vaccinated and unvaccinated

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Josh Chapin titled "Updated CDC Covid Guidelines Remove Distinction Between Vaccinated and Unvaccinated" was posted at abc11.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ian Miller titled "CDC Finally Changes Covid Guidance, Now Treats Vaccinated and Unvaccinated People the Same" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

Biden—pandemic is over

- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Biden Admits 'The Pandemic is Over'—but Still Won't Give Up His Emergency Powers" was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ingrid Jacques titled "If Pandemic is Truly 'Over,' Biden Should Follow Through and End National 'Emergency' " was posted at usatoday.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

• An article by Haisten Willis titled "Not Over? Military Vaccine Mandate Biden Administration's Latest Pandemic Battle" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 25, 2022.

Reminders about NYC vaccine mandates

Looking back to February 2022, an article by Carl Campanile and Nolan

Hicks titled "Mayor Adams Fires 1,430 NYC Workers for Refusing to Get Covid Vaccine" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Mike Vaccaro titled "Mayor's Vaccine-Mandate Change a Win for NYC Sports—but Clear Double Standard [Since Police, Firefighters and Other City Employees Did Not Receive the Same Freedom]" was posted at nypost.com on March 23, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Craig McCarthy titled "NYPD Union Says NYC Vaccine Rollback for Athletes Makes Mandate Arbitrary" was posted at nypost.com on April 1, 2022.
- An article by Bernadette Hogan, Cayla Bamberger and Tina Moore titled "Adams Ends Vaccine Mandates for Private Biz, Student Athletes—Not City Workers" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Craig McCarthy, Priscilla DeGregory and Mark Lunganiello titled "Judge Orders NYPD Union Members Fired Over Vax Mandate Reinstated" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "[NBA Basketball Player] Kyrie Irving Reveals He Gave Up 4-Year Over \$100 Million Contract to Remain Unvaccinated" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates and U.S. military

• An article by J.M. Phelps titled " 'Everyone Has a Right to Follow His Conscience': Military Chaplains Sue Pentagon Over Vaccine Mandate" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccines

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Lev Facher titled "White House Summit Sets Lofty Goals for New Covid Vaccines—but Largely Sidesteps Questions of Funding" was posted at statnews.com on July 26, 2022.
- An article by Ciara Linnane titled "Data Shows Just 4.4 Million Americans Have Had the New Covid Booster, but Experts Expect Accelerating Demand in the Coming Weeks" was posted at marketwatch.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Natalie Winters titled "Pfizer Won't Share Covid Vaccines With Independent Researchers" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

• An article by Roxanne Khamsi titled "Did a Famous Doctor's [Belgian Immunologist Michel Goldman] Covid Shot Make His Cancer Worse?" was posted at theatlantic.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

- An article by Janon Fisher titled "FDA Vaccine Adviser [Dr. Paul Offit] Warns Healthy Young People Should Not Get New Covid Booster: Says It's 'Unfair to Make Them Take a Risk' After Data Suggested Shot Was Not as Effective as First Batch" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by Natalie Winters titled "Study: Covid Vaccines Detected in 45% of Breast Milk" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Fauci Mocked Mask-Wearers: 'Laughing Privately at the Americans He Was Fooling' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Mask Proponents Are Not Happy With the CDC's Updated Guidance" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

- An article by Mike Miller titled "Noted Climatologist KJP Says 'This Hurricane Season' Will Be 'Helped' by Spending Billions of Taxpayer Dollars" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "How KJP Managed to Make Biden's Painful 'Where's Jackie?' Gaffe Even Worse" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNN's [Victor] Blackwell: Biden's Economic Case 'Isn't Reconciled With the Facts' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "The Flood of Political Violence the Press Refuses to Cover" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 26, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Schilke titled "Former Fox News Host [Chris Wallace] Bombs in CNN Debut" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

• An article by Larry O'Connor titled "The Media Are Terrified of Italy's Next Prime Minister [Giorgia Meloni]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Liberal Media Torches First Female Italian Prime Minister for the Most Obvious Reasons [Because Her Conservative Values Go Against the Leftist Leaders]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Thornebrooks titled "Meta Dismantles China-Based Covert Influence Operation Ahead of Midterm Elections" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Hurricane Ian: MSNBC's Joy Reid Compares Floridians Evacuating to Illegal Immigrants Crossing the Border" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "'It's Not the Time to Point Score': [CNN's] Don Lemon Is Schooled Again by CNN Guest [Hurricane Expert Jamie Rohme] After Blaming Hurricane Ian on 'Climate Change' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Michael Barone titled "Are Polls Understating Republicans' Support?" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Newsom Claims Media Does Not Support Dems Enough, Despite Media Always Taking the Left's Side" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Michelle Singletary titled "7 Ways a Recession Could Be Good for You Financially" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Washington Democrat Senator's [Patty Murray] Claim That Republicans 'Plan to End Social Security and Medicare' Debunked by WaPo" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Trevor Noah Quits [Television Show] 'The Daily Show' After 'Wokery' Saw Viewing Figures Slump to Around 363,000 a Show—Seven Years After Taking Over From Jon Stewart Who Routinely Pulled in Audience of 1.5 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 30, 2022.

JCPA—some say Ted Cruz caved to Klobuchar

• An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Ted Cruz Caves on Liberal Media Cartel Bill, Commends Bill's Sponsors [Including Amy Klobuchar]" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Cruz-Klobuchar Amendment Doesn't Fix JCPA" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Timothy Karr titled "The JCPA Returns After Deal to Win Over Ted Cruz, and It's Still Hugely Flawed" was posted at freepress.net on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Proponents of Media Cartel Bill Admitted It Would Help Combat 'Misinformation' [Which Critics Believe Will Lead to Censorship]" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

JCPA—some say Ted Cruz forced Klobuchar to improve bill

- An article by Robert Channick titled "Legislation to Force Big Tech to Pay Publishers for Online News 'Blown Up' by Censorship Amendment [Introduced by Ted Cruz to Prohibit Censorship Collusion]" was posted at bostonherald.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Tom Hebert titled "JCPA Collapse Spells Doom for Klobuchar's Antitrust Pet Protect" was posted at atr.org on Sept. 12, 2022.
- A press release titled "Sen. Cruz Adds Safeguards to Protect Free Speech in Journalism Antitrust Bill" was posted at cruz.senate.gov on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Hutton titled "Senate Advances Bill Meant to Boost Local and Conservative News Versus Big Tech" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Theodore Bunker titled "Sen. Cruz Leads Efforts to Protect Publishers Against Big Tech" was posted at newsmax.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Willie R. Tubbs titled "Previously Withdrawn Journalism Act [JCPA] Back in Play After Klobuchar, Cruz Reach Deal on Amendment" was posted at fism.tv on Sept. 23, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

An article by David Ng titled " 'My Son Hunter' Star Laurence Fox on

Bannon's 'War Room': The Bidens Are 'Getting Off Scot-Free' While Left 'Spent 4 Years Trying to Impeach a Legitimately Elected President' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Comments about government snooping

- An article by Jack Hunter titled "Opposing the Patriot Act Was Once a Progressive War Cry; Today Democrats Embrace the U.S. Security State More Than Ever" was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Postal Service Conducted Surveillance on Protesters With Anti-Biden Agendas and Who Pushed Gun Rights, Shocking Report Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Libby Emmons and Jack Posobiec titled "Biden DOJ Now Admits There Were Federal Informants Within the Oathkeepers, to Testify at Trial" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "LinkedIn Ran Secret Experiments on 20 Million Users to Study Strength of Social Ties" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Leftists Want You to Shut Up About the Disaster They Are Provoking" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments about FBI actions

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Zachary Evans titled "FBI Whistleblowers Claim Agents Investigated Parents Accused of Threatening School Boards Over Mask Policies" was posted at national review.com on May 11, 2022.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "FBI Hero Paying the Price for Exposing Unjust 'Persecution' of Conservative Americans" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "Lawsuit Filed After FBI Agents Raided 1,400 Deposit Boxes at a U.S. Private Vaults Branch Claims Owners' Items Have Still Not Been Returned" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 25, 2022.
- An article by John Solomon titled "Is FBI Using Security Clearances to

Muzzle Critics? Whistleblower's Lawyer Says Yes" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

- An article by Miranda Devine titled "30 Ex-FBI Agents Stand Up to Support Whistleblower Who Exposed Agency's Political Bias" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Bedford titled "Why the FBI's Raid on a Christian Family Is Its Most Dangerous Abuse Yet" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Democrats and Republicans stick it to Manchin

• An article by Tyler Olson titled "Manchin's Energy Permitting Proposal Stripped From Funding Bill After GOP, Progressive Opposition" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Kyrsten Sinema is called bravest Democrat

• An article by Brian Darling titled "Senator Kyrsten Sinema Bravest Democrat in the DC Swamp [Wants the Filibuster to Be Expanded, Not Constricted]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Kyrsten Sinema—good report

• An article by Siobhan Hughes titled "Kyrsten Sinema Backs Strong Senate Filibuster, Draws Mitch McConnell's Praise" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

Kyrsten Sinema-reminder of bad reports

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Manu Raju and Ali Zaslav titled "[Kyrsten] Sinema Says She Will 'Move Forward' on Economic Bill, Putting Biden's Agenda on the Cusp of Senate Approval" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 5, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ronald J. Hansen titled "Sen. Kyrsten Sinema Joins Bipartisan Effort to Restore Federal Abortion Rights" was posted at azcentral.com on Aug. 1, 2022.
- An article by Tim Smith titled "[Kyrsten] Sinema Says Arizona Abortion Ruling Removes Basic Women's Rights" was posted at bloomberg.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Gavin Newsom—an elite who is entitled

• An article by Heather Hamilton titled "Rules for Thee: Gavin Newsom Goes to Texas Despite California's Travel Ban [to Texas]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Pam Key titled "[Joy] Behar: Gavin Newsom and Stacey Abrams—What a Ticket That Would Be" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Democrats' Dilemma: How to Dump Kamala Harris and Not Seem Racist, Sexist" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Joe Biden Leaving Shinzo Abe's Funeral for Kamala Harris to Attend Proves Unwise" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Vacchiano titled "Vice President Kamala Harris Commends U.S. Alliance With 'Republic of North Korea' in DMZ Speech Gaffe" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 29, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Biden Can Blame Senility, but What's Kamala's Excuse?" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Keep an eye on Hillary Clinton

• An article by Jesse O'Neill titled "Ex-Clinton Adviser [Dick Morris] Predicts Dems Will 'Dump' Biden in Favor of Hillary in 2024" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 25, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.

• An article by Charles Creitz titled "Rand Paul Rips DC Establishment Countering Biden on Covid: 'Not in Charge of His Wits' or White House" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

- A video and an article by Tim Meads titled "Video: Why Does Biden Constantly Wander Around Aimlessly After Speeches?" were posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Donald Trump: Joe Biden Is 'Cognitively Impaired'—May Lead Us to WW-III" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden's Latest Gaffe [Concerning Deceased Jackie Walorski] Is Another Major Clue He Has Dementia" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Wandering Joe Biden Gets Lost After Delivering Remarks" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Leftists-political violence, no consequences

• An article by Joshua Young titled "North Dakota Man Who Killed Teen Claiming He Was 'Republican Extremist' Out on Low Bond, No House Arrest" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 26, 2022.

Leftists—they mention civil war

• An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Globalist Bill Gates Warns Political Polarization Could Bring Civil War: 'May Bring It All to An End' " was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by D.W. Wilber titled "'Fundamentally Transforming' America Into a Communist Hellhole" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Rosenberg titled "Senior LA Prosecutors Say They Were Demoted by DA Gascon After Publicly Criticizing Him: 'Instilling Fear' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Derek Hunter titled "Sorry, Liberals, But the Nazis Were Progressive Leftists" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 25, 2022.

• An article by Parker Thayer titled "Fake Charities Are Spending Millions to Help Democrats Win Elections" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 27, 2022.

- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "After U.S. Soldiers Were Told to Go on Food Stamps, Congress Finds Another \$12 Billion for Ukraine" was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Desperate Biden Falsely Claims Republicans Will Kill Medicare, Social Security" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Robert Spencer titled "Half of 2023's Diversity Visas to Be Given to Migrants From Muslim Countries (Subtitle: What Could Possibly Go Wrong?)" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article titled "Biden, Harris to Attend Justice Kentanji Brown Jackson's Supreme Court Investiture" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips and Jack Newman titled "Biden Says Giorgia Meloni's Victory in Italy Is a Warning for American Democracy: Tells Democrats They Can't Be Optimistic About the Trajectory of the Country" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.

Mitch McConnell supporters and detractors

- An article by Tristan Justice titled "McConnell Dumps Another Million Into Alaska to Save [Lisa] Murkowski After Ditching Arizona's Blake Masters" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Mitch McConnell Says Inflation Is Top Midterm Issue After Helping Joe Biden Fuel It" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Winsome Sears Explains Why Democrats Feel 'Hatred' for Black Conservatives [Because Democrats Need 80-90 Percent of the Black Vote to Stay in Power]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 4, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Memo: CPAC to Oppose Republicans Who Meet With 'Woke' Corporations" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Alabama Senator Tommy] Tuberville: Midterms Not Democrat vs. Republican—It's 'Capitalism and Freedom vs. Socialism' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 25, 2022.

- An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "The World Wants No Part of Woke, but It's Glad We Do" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Auguste Meyrat titled "[Documentary] 'Uncle Tom II' Shows How Marxism Decimated Black Communities" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Vows to Give Full Pardon and Apology to the Hundreds Convicted in Jan. 6 Protests" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Remso Martinez titled "[Sports Ultimate Fighting Championship President] Dana White Unconcerned About Being Attacked Regarding His Support for President Donald Trump: 'I'm in the Abuse Business, We Take Abuse Every Day" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Michael Washburn titled "New York AG's [Letitia James] New Lawsuit Against Trump Is Part of an Effort to Boost Her Own Prospects, Experts Say" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 27, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Trump Is Worth \$3.2 Billion: Forbes Unveils New Estimate of His Wealth—a Week After New York Sued Him for 'Inflating His Property Prices by Billions' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Trump Calls for Peace, Offers to Broker Deal Between U.S., Russia and Ukraine to End War" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 28, 2022.

Associating Trump with Italy's Meloni

- An article by Ryan King titled "Hillary Clinton Likens Trump Rally in Ohio to the Nazis" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 24, 2022.
- An article by Ann Coulter titled "NYT Calls Anti-Immigrant Politician [Giorgia Meloni in Italy] 'Fascist' 28 Times" was posted at anncoulter.com on

Sept. 25, 2022.

• An article by Andrew DeSiderio titled "'Reason to Worry': Italy's Meloni Holds a Mirror to Trump's GOP" was posted at politico.com on Sept. 29, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Eric Utter titled "Fewer Than Half of Americans Can Name the Three Branches of Their Government" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Mars Is Already Trashed: Humans Have Left More Than 15,000 Pounds of Discarded Hardware and Dead Spacecraft on the Martian Surface" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.
- A video and an article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Inspiring Moment an Armless Man Throws First Pitch at Colorado Rockies Game With His Foot—Completing His Dream of Doing So at all 30 MLB Ballparks" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by John Hugh DeMastri titled "Big Pharma Company Pays \$900 Million Settlement for Allegedly Bribing Doctors" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 27, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."